Georgia Southern University
Strategic Planning Committee Meeting
February 4, 2019  10:30am-12:00pm  WebEx


Statesboro Attendees:  Co-Chair Helen Bland; Ashlea Anderson, Tabitha Atmore West, Andrew Hansen, Alisha Tolbert, Mark Whitesel; ex-officio marketing, Angela Harn.
Armstrong Attendees:  Co-Chair Julie Gerbsch; Kelsey Elam, Brent Feske, Tobe Frierson, Dot Kempson, Marcus Mitchell, Maliece Whatley; Carol Marro (meeting scribe)


I. Logistics, final prep for Town Halls February 6-8th

Based on all the activities being promoted across our campuses, attendance may be small, so we should have enough facilitators and scribes. If only one or two people come to a goal table, we may combine with another table. We can have subcommittee members as scribes. Suzanne Kirk will give us a draft of facilitator questions today which will be forwarded to committee members.  As facilitators, we will use questions to guide the discussion to help us, capturing their input as quantitative and qualitative data. There will be name tags for all attendees to use for first names only. Committee members please arrive 15-30 minutes before start time.

Town Hall session content will be different from the SOAR sessions in that now we are working toward creating our strategies through broad input.


II. Updates on Marketing, Social Media

Angela Harn advised that signage will be outside the building where each Town Hall meeting will take place. Julie Gerbsch will be able to attend all meetings and will serve as the transport for all flip charts, markers, snacks and materials needed.

Allison Hersh created a Communication Plan (hand out) which denotes what has already been done and what else is yet to be completed. Messaging and postings are updated to MyGeorgiaSouthern portal, Twitter, Facebook and other social media platforms. The Co-Chairs will instruct Allison to revise the plan for May. A draft of our Goals, Strategies, and a Mission & Vision Statements will go to the President’s Cabinet in early May for review and refinement over the summer. In August, the Strategic Planning Committee will reconvene to further add to and/or modify the living document.

Important Listening Sessions will take place in March at the Liberty, Armstrong, and Statesboro campuses. The purpose will be to give the mission and vision statements and let the audience react. A facilitator/scribe can open with something very general and then guide the conversation with some specific questions. Numbers of attendees will be less, but will consist of those who are passionate about the topics. We can invite some visionary people. Please suggest big thinkers to Julie and Helen.

Discussion ensued regarding what to call these sessions.  In the past, ‘listening session’ attendees believed they were coming only to listen. It was agreed that ‘focus group’ sounded too closely related to research. The committee settled on a new name: “Mission and Vision Feedback Sessions”. There will be one session for faculty, one for staff, one for students and also one as a catchall for donors/alumni and anyone who wants to attend. 

Liberty Campus will hold its sessions on Tuesday, March 5.
Statesboro Campus will hold its sessions on Wednesday, March 6.
Armstrong Campus will hold its sessions on Thursday, March 7.

In a January email from the Provost, a video to promote the Town Halls featured Helen and Julie. Tobe, Maliece and Brent have also been featured in videos. Statesboro committee members will also be asked to appear in videos in the near future.


III. Ad hoc Subcommittee Progress Updates

A. Financial and Human Capital (Maliece Whatley, Rebecca Carroll)

Maliece stated that her 15-member subcommittee met on Friday, February 1. (5 from Armstrong, 1 from Liberty, 9 from Statesboro)  All will attend at least one Town Hall session. Since unable to find meeting times convenient for all, a Google doc will be set up for sharing work, a connection will be made with Rebecca Carroll, and the calendar will be updated. Perhaps the addition of a co-chair from Statesboro could assist.  A suggestion was made to contact Beth Sammons who works for Barry Joyner. 

Co-Chairs gave a reminder that all subcommittees must adhere to the previously established deadline of March 8 for delivery of their goal area strategies.

B. Community Engagement (Bridget Melton, Andrew Hansen)

Andrew will share listening sessions on Google Docs.  Bridget will speak with Julie tonight at a meeting where United Way executives are on the agenda. There will be two SOAR sessions on community engagement arranged by Liberty County Chamber & CVB CEO Leah Poole:  One the morning of February 15 and one the afternoon of February 19 at Ameris Bank in Hinesville.

C. Teaching, Research and Scholarship (Brent Feske, Andrew Hansen)

The subcommittee met on Wednesday, January 30 and created a tentative calendar. Brent asked the co-chairs and committee to clarify tasks. Discussion followed to conclude that each subcommittee will write approximately 10-15 “strategies” (not “objectives”) under the goal. It was agreed that wordsmithing is important at the subcommittee level. Each strategy should be written in 1-3 full sentences. We can detail first and edit later. The subcommittees have the expertise to get it right and can focus on the ‘what’, not the ‘how’ or ‘how much’.

D. Institutional Unity via Equity, Diversity, Inclusion and Campus Cultures (Tabitha Atmore West, Tobe Frierson)

At the subcommittee meeting on Thursday, January 31, Tobe said there were many great ideas for strategies. Members thought the title was too long and could be more concise. They will be voting today on taking out the words “Campus Cultures”. Tobe hopes to add some students, alumni and community leaders to the committee and will ask Otis Johnson and Joe Buck to serve. A calendar is being put together to hold five Thursday meetings before the March 8 deadline, perhaps by WebEx.

E. Student Success and Engagement (Marcus Mitchell, Mark Whitesel)

Marcus formed a subcommittee from the Armstrong and Statesboro campuses and found nine very committed people. Friday, February 8 will be their first meeting. They will devise a plan to work on strategies. A Doodle poll will be used to create a meeting calendar.  Marcus has already sent the subcommittee Power Point presentations to show what work the committee has already done. He hopes to then share their responses to “What does student success and engagement mean to you?” on Google Docs.

 
IV. Miscellaneous Items

Julie and Helen talked about subcommittee lists and suggest looking for students, staff, faculty and administrators. They would like everyone to have a representative, if possible, from the Liberty campus on each subcommittee. It was noted that Cheryl Ciucevich in the Office of Alumni Relations has expressed an interest to join the Mission & Vision subcommittee.  Dot recommends Dr. Chris Curtis and Kelsey will submit the name of a professor to contact.

Helen is working on cleaning Qualtrics data and advised that she will have the updated version by Monday, February 11.

[bookmark: _GoBack]Julie and Helen state that they will send Dr. Reiber an email to inform him of the five goals agreed on by the committee. They are scheduled to meet with him this Friday morning, too.


Meeting adjourned at 12:00pm.


